A Bit of a Hic-cup 2 – The Recovery
Welcome to the latest update regarding my broken neck.

As I said in my original assessment, “It’s now down to me to get my show back on the road!” and I promised to set a new start date for the swim.  Well, it was a couple of weeks before I felt well enough to try out the ‘wet stuff’ again.  Not being able to drive, I relied on Andrea Evans and other friends to take me to Odyssey to test out my mobility in the water. The first swim was a very slow 4 lengths and Andrea swam alongside me all the way in case I needed help.  The next session was 2 bouts of 4 lengths and the following one 16 lengths in 4 swims with a warm-up in the steam room in between.  Although in constant pain the swimming did get easier until at last I managed my first half mile.  Within two weeks I had managed my first painful mile but by this time I felt physically stronger. 
Eventually, I managed a complete mile in a time of 50 minutes (before the accident I was swimming 4 or 5 miles at a time at an average speed of 32 minutes per mile).

All this time I had severe pain in both arms despite the cocktail of drugs I was consuming twice a day. 
At my first visit to the physio the strength in my hands was 12kg left and 8kg right.  Each subsequent visit showed an increase in strength and at my last visit my grip was 30kg in each hand.  This is still considerably weaker than it had been pre-accident but allows me to cope with most things.
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Prior to my second outpatient visit at Addenbrook’s this month I had an MRI scan.  The consultant was very pleased with my progress, particularly when I told him I had now managed to complete a single sprint mile in 32 minutes!  He showed me the MRI scan, vertical section, and explained the white area showing up in my spinal cord indicated nerve damage that he could do nothing about.  I will just have to learn to live with whatever pain and disability this has created.  This is indicated by the arrow in ‘View A’.
(Apparently, the white bit at the top proves I do have a brain!)
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The arrows in the horizontal section in ‘View B’ shows there is also some damage to the nerves on both sides coming out of the spine that is caused by contact with the vertebrae.  The damage on the left side is greater than that on the right and this may be the cause of lack of temperature sensation down the left side of my body.
The good news is there is an operation that can be done to relieve the pressure on these nerves and following my next visit to the consultant in the New Year a decision can be made of how to proceed further.  Quite naturally, all operations carry risks and no guarantee of cure.
Meanwhile the training goes on and as I write I have completed another 90 miles since the accident.  The new start date for the swim is early August 2013 (precise date not yet decided). Stewart and Tanya are still my principal pilots and the cross-Channel pilot has been booked for a spring tide (not to be confused with a tide in the Spring!)
Please tell all your friends about the swim and keep the donations coming in.  Thank you.
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Another Update; By now you will know the result of the swim which eventually started on the 19th July 2013.  I put of any further medical treatment, apart from adjustments to my medication so the swim could go ahead.

I have now had two further operations at Addenbrooke's Hospital.  One directly into my spine and one venal infusion.  Regrettably, neither had a lasting effect on the continual pain I experience in my neck, arms, hands and left leg.  I am now awaiting a date for a further operation that will be a Ketamine infusion.  

Ketamine is a drug that is being increasing used in long term and emergency treatment for pain relief.  Unfortunately, it is also getting into the wrong hands and is being used recreationally in nightclubs and youngsters are dying  from its unregulated use.  It has been reclassified from a category 'C' drug to category 'B'.
If my operation is successful I will be given it in tablet form and may have to take it for the rest of my life.

Now, can you just imagine.... I go on holiday and passing through the metal detector at the airport the plate in my neck sets off the metal detector (as it does).  They then search my luggage and find I am carrying a bagful of class 'B' drugs!  Better be careful where I travel!!

Anyway; Life is good!  It's good to be perpendicular rather than permanently horizontal, and it's good to be able to do everything I need to do!  I am so lucky.
